
EDITORIAL.

having no less than two hundred thousand Canadians he should still
hope to hear " God Save the Queen " occasionally, to remind him of the
land of his birth. Dr. MacTaggart responded for the Montreal General
Hospital and Dr. Archibald for the Royal Victoria.

Our Profession-was ably proposed by Dr. Grant Stewart-who gave
it as his opinion that a meeting such as the present evening afforded
could only be productive of good. In looking over the work done since
the days of Harvey and other early investigators, down to the men of the
present day, he felt that every man should be proud of belonging to the
Medical Profession. The doctor congratulated Dr. Church, the Hon.
Treasurer, on vhom had fallen the work organising the evening's en-
tertainnent, upon its entire success. The speaker closed by reading an
extract from the address on Medicine delivered by Dr. Wm. Osler during
Ile meeting of the Britisli Medical Association in Montreal in which lie
set forth the great height attained by the profession in the different
fields of scientific research, ending with the statement, that one might
well feel proud at the exalted place the Medical -Profession had attained
in the scientific world of the day.

" The Ladies" proposed of Dr.- Nicholls in a very pleasing manner
was received with well merited applause..

During tho evening a musical and literary programme was presented.
by Drs. 3.ry, Scane, R. Mackenzie, H. D. Hamilton, H. M. Church,-T. P.
Shaw and Lauterman.


